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St Paul’s School (Bald Hills) Supporters’ Association Inc.

PO Box 57
Bald Hills QLD 4036

ABN 68 049 461 619
Telephone: 07 3261 1388

Fax: 07 3261 3098
Retail Shop: 07 3261 3098





Minutes of General Meeting

	Date
	Tuesday 23rd August 2011
	Time
	18:30

	Place
	Library 

	Minutes

	1. Welcome and Opening Prayer – Michael Skinner opened the meeting at 18.33, welcomed attendees and Peter Beahan read the prayer. 
2. Attendance and apologies - Attendance as tabled with apologies from Paul King, Phil Broome (Past Students Association)
3. Headmaster’s report – The following items were raised or discussed by Paul Browning

i. Car Parking behind the PE Centre - spoke to the change in arrangements. Discussion regarding the pros and cons of the solution and varying experiences throughout the week. A more permanent gate will be put in place in due course. Monitoring will continue. Key access was discussed with Paul indicating he was comfortable for relevant people to receive a key via Aasta Thomson.

ii. Electronic Board at school front is a fantastic addition – photographs can be added to the board and staff are still working out the glitches and how to use it effectively.

iii. Cocktail Party- Reminder that tickets are on sale

iv. Pre-Prep information evening will be held on 7th September for those interested.

v. Thanks expressed to Claire and others for a great night at the Rugby Supporters Dinner.
4. President’s comments –
i. Michael made comment regarding new parking arrangements supporting the action the school has taken behind the PE Centre. A safer solution for all concerned. 
5. Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting – The minutes of the general meeting held on 26/07/2011 were tabled & moved:              Russell Patterson Seconded:  Helen Duncan.
6. Business or Actions arising from previous minutes/meeting –. Refer to the action table below.
7. Correspondence – Nil. 
8. Auxiliary and Supporter Group Reports

a) Auxiliary – as read by Tess Auckland
b) JSSG – No Report refer to Minutes
c) AFL – no report.
d) Music – as read by Leigh Robertson
e) Cadets – As read by Russell Patterson
f) Netball – as read by Claire Jackson
g) Cricket –as read by Peter Beahan
h) Past Students Inc. – Note additional notes
i) Football – as read by Helen Duncan
j) Rugby – No Report
k) Hockey – as read By Narelle Darley 
l) Swimming – No Report
Past Students – Nathan Andersen 

Nathan thanked the group and indicated an apology from Phil Broome for being unable to attend. Met with Paul Browning on role of Past Students Association. Historically they have assisted with Reunions, Sports Days but are struggling to maintain support due to lack of numbers. In the past they have had 6-8 regular attendees but there are now only two. Nathan and Phil are keen to assist the association now and in the future. Suggestions- Past Students be invited to dinners to maintain contact with the school.

Past Students assisted this year with 1st year reunion, 5th, 10th and 25th with 60+ people at each event. Discussion ensued with the group agreeing that past students are important. Claire Jackson thanked Nathan for the sponsorship support of Yr. 9 Rugby Team.
9. Treasurer’s report – as tabled, moved by Gary Willmot and seconded by Peter Beahan Carried. 
N.B. Next meeting we will table a motion to support lockers purchase.
10. General or Special Business
i. Tender – Coffee Shop – Association and other external parties have presented documents for consideration- At this stage no final timing is available.
ii. Uniform Committee met to discuss and recommend new uniform for Pre-prep- recommendations have been submitted and approved- Tess indicated concern for having to purchase three different shirts over three consecutive years.
11. Business Operations
i. Retail Shop Operations – Read by Peter Blackford – prepared by Robyn 
ii. Tuckshop Operations – No Report – Michael reported that another staff member has resigned but have appointed Dee Nicholson.
iii. Project Report: - Nil 
12. Applications for membership and recording of new member –. Nil
13. Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th September
14. Meeting Closed – Meeting closed at 7.42 by Michael Skinner 


Actions 

	Action
	Description
	Action by Whom
	Due Date

	AGM2010-02
	Tuckshop efficiency
	Michael Skinner will continue to look at how the tuckshop can be more efficient; 27/04/10 – Michael updated that Louise is looking at a number of things including (a) at times too many staff (staff review, change hours to suit timetable); (b) too many suppliers; (c) too big a menu; and (d) catering for non-student functions.  Timeframe to report back is 01/07/10; 27/07/10  - Need rosters to be implemented from Term 4 and rationalising the range of food to be undertaken; 24/08/10 – see report 14/09/10 – see report . 23/11/10 – ongoing 22/02/11 – Continued focus on menu, wastage and staffing. 22/0311 air conditioning quote tabled further discussions on cost cutting. Nothing further to date

	Apr 2010

Oct 2010
ongoing

	220311-05
	Swimming Facility/ Canteen trailer
	Russell Patterson to investigate further Caravan Canteen concept for association. 24/05/11 - Moved to June meeting as Russell had to leave this meeting early. Budget figure of $12,166 received.  Russell’s email to be distributed By Peter Blackford to attendees for June meeting.
26/07/11 Swimming Facility is moving ahead – Gary has paid $10 000 to the school

Canteen Trailer – RP working with BK – Cadet trailer has been sidelined – Gone back to scope to change trailer to make it commercially viable (i.e. Stainless steel etc.) 23/08/11 Trailer- thanks to HSG for donation of $1000 towards trailer- Some sponsorship has been found and the trailer is on its way.
	Ongoing

	240411-01
	Uniform Supply tender
	Committee decided to go to tender for supply of school uniforms to test the market place. Russell Patterson suggested that a survey be sent to parents to gauge satisfaction 26/07/11 Progressing

	September

	240511-01
	Cooler Bags for junior school student lunches
	24/05/11 - These are used to transport lunches from tuckshop and current ones have worn out.  Russell has been investigating – prices too expensive – further investigation ongoing. Ongoing  26/07/11 Cooler bags being purchased. 23/08/11 Purchased awaiting delivery

	September

	14/06/2011


	Long Sleeved Supporters Shirt
	14/6/2011 – design approved for long sleeved supporter shirt. Cost of shirt very expensive if sold via retail shop. RS seeking permission/ Approval of wording under emblem& to sell at Canteen or as Association approved shirt. Further Discussion Required. 26/07/11 RSG have decided to go ahead with long sleeved jersey including ‘Rugby Supporters ’- Other groups may be interested in the opportunity to look into a long sleeved supporters shirts with ‘Supporter’ Ongoing – Price still an issue. 23/08/11 Netball Supporters Group have decided to co-ordinate the purchase of the long sleeved Supporters Shirt. 
	Ongoing


Funding Approvals from this meeting

	Amount
	Description

	
	

	
	


CORRESPONDENCE: July 2011 - August 2011
Inwards

	Date
	From
	Description
	Type

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Outwards

	Date
	To
	Description
	Type

	
	
	
	


Supporter Group Minutes/Reports 

	
	Report
	Date Received 

by Secretary
	Date distributed

	Auxiliary
	Minutes 11th August 2011
	23/8/11
	23/8/11

	AFL
	
	
	

	Cadets
	Minutes 1st August 2011
	21/8/11
	22/8/11

	Cricket
	Minutes 3rd August 2011
	17/8/11
	21/8/11

	Football 
	Minutes 10th August 2011
	23/8/11
	23/8/11

	Hockey
	Minutes 4th August 2011
AGM Minutes 4th August 2011
	22/8/11
22/8/11
	22/8/11
22/8/11

	Junior School
	Minutes 11th August 2011
	19/8/11
	21/8/11

	Music
	
	
	

	Netball
	Minutes 19th July 2011
Minutes 1st August 2011
	28/7/11

15/8/11
	21/8/11

21/8/11

	Past Students
	
	
	

	Rugby
	
	
	

	Swimming

	Minutes 9th August 2011
	17/8/11
	21/8/11


TUCKSHOP Report 
RETAIL Report 
I would like to offer a warm thankyou to all the parents and staff, for their good wishes and kind thoughts during my recent convalescence.            Robyn
Many thanks also to Marilyn for coping so well on her own.

 

Back to School was very busy for the start of term with sales of Jumpers and Blazers still going well. There has been an influx of International Student Tour Groups.

Sports Day last week saw many house shirts sold.

 

General Business

·         Pre-Prep Uniforms decided upon

·         Rugby Dinner Deposits

·         Auxiliary Fashion Parade Ticket Sales

·         Football Supporters Wine Drive Deposits

·         Cricket S G team shirt collection & processing

·         QCS Pack  $14 – QCS Test August 30/31

  

	Robyn King & Marilyn Watson - Retail Shop


St Paul’s Auxiliary
CRIcket Report 
Cricket Supporters met on Wednesday 3 August in the Library.  We had twelve in attendance and five apologies. 

The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.

The correspondence was read.

The Treasurer’s report was presented to the meeting.  There were no transactions in July.

The state of repair of the cricket nets was discussed, with a few view to getting them up to a higher standard.

Planning for the BNJCA season continues.   The sign on day was the Friday 5 August.   Forms were due back on 19 August.   Some CSG members are meeting on 24 August to process the forms.  Junior School cricket development day will be held on the pupil free day on Monday 3 October.  The season starts on 8 October.  The BNJCA is planning on introducing night cricket on Friday nights at the AC Hawks ground in Brendale and shorten matches to make the game more interesting in younger age groups.

The squad to tour England in June 2012 has been selected.   Parents of the touring group now meet after the monthly CSG meeting to plan fund-raising for the tour.   The expected cost is $6,000 per player.  A $500 deposit per player has been paid.  The tour will be approximately 3 ½ weeks.

Our next meeting will be 7 PM Wednesday 7 September in the Library.  All parents and other supporters are welcome.  


Regards

Peter Beahan

FOOTBALL Report 
We only had 3 members at our last meeting, with the President unable to attend due to work commitments.

Treasurer’s report: Approx $1750 available after paying new shirts for junior teams, canteen float and CoA invoice.

We have parent team coordinators for all TAS teams now,

1sts
Gillian Warren

2nds
Peter Beahan

10’s
Geoff Auckland

9 Blue
Claire Jackson

9 Red
Sam Abbott

8’s
Helen Duncan

Thanks to all those volunteers. We decided that as the Jnr team is more than ½ way through, we would leave Bruce Robinson to coordinate and contact teams as required.

Our wine drive finishes this Friday, so please put orders in if not already. Thanks for your support.  

Shirts were purchased for junior teams.

Planning for football dinner is ongoing, caterer booked – a casual spit roast format with reduced cost to encourage attendance.

Assistance is required for the canteen, we will try to do a roster for each team to help before their child’s game.  Thanks to Helen Duncan for her dedication, and thanks to the other volunteers: Steph Fisquet and Gary and Linda Pope, and Alan Nightingale and Philip Duncan for their BBQ mastery (
Regards,

Karen Nightingale

FSG Secretary
HOCKEY Report 
We held our AGM on 4th August and all positions were filled. We would like to thank Mick Skinner for attending.

Our end of season breakup was held at the Kedron Wavell RSL on the 10th August. From the noise level it appears that the girls had a great time. 

Our final meeting for the year is on 1st September.

Narelle Darley

President – Hockey Supporters’ Group
JSSG Report 
MUSIC Report 
NETBALL Report 
NSG joined with RSG & HSG to feed close to 200 players/supporters/staff on Monday 
August 1 when Bromsgrove School visited from the UK. It was a great event & NSG have 

asked Mrs Harle to liaise with the tour company to see if future games could be 

secured. The 2nds esp. enjoyed the chance for an extra game and it was a fantastic 

opportunity  for all 3 SG to work together. Our visitors said it was the best "grub all 

tour." 

NSG  met that evening with a great attendance. $770 was allocated to secure velcro bibs 

for the 2012 season & $50 for velcroe so parents don't have to buy the dots themselves. 

We agreed to pursue the long-sleeved Canterbury supporters's shirt as a fund raiser so 

watch the Link for a chance to order.   

We have to thank Chrissie Whyte who secured Boost Juice this season, they gave a $100 

donation even when they could not attend due to family illness. 

The tour has 9 paid participants so full steam ahead with plans for Trivia night/donut 

sales/home sausage sizzles/car wash & a request for a water station at the Doomben 1/2 

marathon all in place. 

The season ended with one Premiership & a third place for the yr 9 B & A respectivley. 

The premiers were awarded medals at the breakup breakfats. The event was well attended- 

thanks o all staff & we secured 3 new faces on the volunteer front. We have a Zone 

Editor &  data base keeper so 2012 looks strong. 

The 1sts finished playing in the Vicki Wilson Cup with a win and a few losses but lots 

of fun. The yr 7 are training for the Firebirds cup under the wings of the ever 

generous Jo Aitken. Several teams are in the Monday night PRNA competition under the 

SPS banner. 

We have a final meeting/AGM  in October which will be combined with end of year 

celebrations. As most key positions have volunteers we are hopeful of a great turnout! 

Claire
Rugby Report 
SWIMMING Report 
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